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Cable TV Rates are Changing!
        Effective with the utility bills that residents 
receive in March, Cable TV rates will be adjusted.  
With the increased cost of programming we are 
forced to pass these costs to our customers.
        At that time, the Economy Basic service will 
increase to $28.95 per month and the Preferred 
Basic will increase to $92.95 per month. 

Stay Off Blue Eagle Lake!
      Residents are reminded that the ice on Blue 
Eagle Lake is very thin due to aerators running 
all winter.  While you can ice fish on the lake, for 
your own safety, look for the areas where thin ice 
signs are posted and avoid those spots.

           NEW 10 Digit
  Calling Information!

         LOOK FOR INSERT!  

BARNESVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
Regular Meeting  •  January 11, 2021 

This is a summary of the minutes.  The complete minutes are 
available online at www.barnesvillemn.com or at City Hall.

Mayor Rick called this regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Mem-
bers present were Council members Brad Field, Tonya Stokka, 
Dawn Stuvland, Alyssa Bergman, and Don Goedtke. Absent was 
Scott Bauer

01-11-21-01    Motion by Mrs. Stuvland and second by Mrs. Stokka 
to approve the agenda as presented, with the addition of re-appoint-
ment of Paul Karsnia and Rick Hamman to the Planning Commis-
sion.
01-11-21-02    Motion by Mr. Bauer and second by Mrs. Bergman to 
approve the consent agenda.  Motion carried. 
01-11-21-03    Motion by Mrs. Stokka and second by Mr. Goedtke 
to approve the 2nd reading of Ordinance 2021-01, an Ordinance 
regarding building permit fees.  Motion carried.
01-11-21-04    Motion by Mrs. Stuvland and second by Mr. Goedtke 
to approve the Summary Ordinance 2021-01.  Motion carried.
01-11-21-05    Motion by Mrs. Bergman and second by Mrs. Stokka 
to approve and authorize TEC Manager Guy Swenson to sign the 
KVRR Retransmission Consent Agreement.  Motion carried.
01-11-21-06    Motion by Mr. Field and second by Mrs. Stuvland to 
approve and authorize TEC Manager Guy Swenson to sign the Gray 
Media Group Retransmission consent agreement.  Motion carried.
01-11-21-07    Motion by Mr. Bauer and second by Mrs. Bergman to 
close the regular meeting at 7:18 p.m. to discuss the union negotia-
tions and the annual evaluation of City Administrator Mike Rietz.  
Motion carried.
01-11-21-08    Motion by Mr. Goedtke and second by Mrs. Stuvland 
to return to open session at 8:11 p.m.  Motion carried.

Mayor Rick adjourned the meeting at 8:12 p.m.

                The February 16, 2021 hardness read-
ing taken by North West Services is 26.

  WATER HARDNESS
             READING
  FEBRUARY 2021

Golf Pass Discount ends April 15!
      Golf season is just around the corner! 
Purchase your season membership between now 
and April 15 and you will save $10.  
       Early Bird pricing - including sales tax: 
       Husband and wife - $ 408.03 
       Adult membership - $ 295.28 
       Immediate family in same house - $ 461.71 
       Students - $ 91.27 
Stop by City Hall - hurry discount ends April 15!  Sports Tournaments - Channel  110!

     While MN High School Activities is planning 
state tournaments for Boys/Girls Hockey and 
Basketball, the dates have not been finalized.  
It is expected that Antenna TV, channel 110, will 
once again provide live coverage of the Sports 
Tournaments. Watch the City’s Facebook page
for more information.       

NEW Home Building lots available! 
     Late last fall the installation of infrastructure 
into the Del Acres Gilbertson 3rd Addition was 
completed and lots are now available for sale!
     This new development features two beautiful 
cul-de-sac areas and the eastern edge of this 
area features large lots abutting an established 
tree line, with lots that will never have backyard 
neighbors!
      Lot prices range from $12,000 to $25,000,
depending on the size and location.
      A Two Year Property Tax Rebate is available to 
families who construct a new home on or before
December 31, 2022.  In addition, the City offers a 
free base utility package when you build.
     For more info, call the EDA office at 354-2145.          



Are you having trouble using the telephone 
due to a hearing or speech disability?
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